
   
  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Tradition Seven 

 Every AA group ought to be fully self-supporting, 
declining outside contributions. 
     

 ‘‘A.A.’s far-flung Twelfth Step activities, carrying the message 
to the next sufferer, are the very lifeblood of our A.A. 
adventure. Without this vital activity, we would soon become 
anemic; we would literally wither and die. 

‘‘Now where do A.A.’s services ------ worldwide, area, local ------ fit 
into our scheme of things? Why should we provide these func-
tions with money? The answer is simple enough. Every single 
A.A. service is designed to make more and better Twelfth 
Step work possible, whether it be a group meeting place, a 
central or intergroup office to arrange hospitalization and 
sponsorship, or the world service Headquarters [now the 
General Service Office] to maintain unity and effectiveness all 
over the globe. 

 

‘‘Though not costly, these service agencies are absolutely 
essential to our continued expansion ------ to our survival as a 
Fellowship. Their costs are a collective obligation that rests 
squarely upon all of us. Our support of services actually 
amounts to recognition on our part that A.A. must everywhere 
function in full strength ------ and that, under our Tradition of self-
support, we are all going to foot the bill.’’ 

 Bill W.,  
 

Copyright © The AA Grapevine, Inc. October, 1967. Reprinted with permission 

 

 

CENTRAL OFFICE 
436 S. Rock Blvd.,  
Sparks, NV 89431 
Monday thru Friday  
9:00 AM to 5:00 PM 

Saturday 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
24 Hour Answering Service:  

(775) 355-1151 Fax: (775) 355-1560 
EMAIL: officemanager@nnig.org 

Web Site/Meeting Schedule: nnig.org 

The Bracer:  nnigbracer@gmail.com 

 
GENERAL WARRANTIES OF THE 

NORTHERN NEVADA INTERGROUP 

ASSOCIATION OF ALCOHOLICS 
ANONYMOUS 

 
In all its proceedings, the Intergroup Association observes the 
spirit of AA Traditions, taking great care that the Intergroup 
Association never becomes the seat of perilous wealth or power; 
that sufficient operating funds, plus a reserve be its prudent 
financial principal; that none of the Intergroup Association 
members shall ever be placed in a position of unqualified 
authority over any of the others; that all important decision be 
reached by discussion, vote and whenever possible, substantial 
unanimity; that no Intergroup Association action ever be 
personally punitive or an incitement to public controversy; that 
though the Intergroup Association may act for the service of AA 
Groups in the Northern Nevada area and parts of Northern 
California, it shall never perform any acts of government; and 
that, like the Society of Alcoholics Anonymous, the Intergroup 
Association itself will always remain democratic in thought and 
action. 
 
(The above is adapted and modified from “The AA Service 
Manual”, and AA Co-Founder Bill W’s. Twelve Concepts for 
World Service; Concept XII, as adopted by the General Service 
Conference on April 26, 1962. This adaptation of copyrighted AA 
material has been approved by the General Service Board) 
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The Bracer is a monthly publication intended for members of Alcoholics Anonymous and their families only.  It is about, by and for members 
of the fellowship.  Opinions expressed herein are not necessarily those of A.A. as a whole or NNIG.  For article submissions or comments, 

email the Editor at nnigbracer@gmail.com 
Deadline for submission is the last Friday of the month. 

 

Service 
Concept Seven: 

 
“The Conference recognizes that the Charter and 
the Bylaws of the General Service Board are legal 
instruments: that the Trustees are thereby fully 
empowered to manage and conduct all of the 
world service affairs of Alcoholics Anonymous. It is 
further understood that the Conference Charter 
itself is not a legal document: that it relies instead 
upon the force of tradition and the power of the 
A.A. purse for its final effectiveness.” 
 

Unity 

Tradition Seven: 
“Every AA group ought to 
be fully self-supporting, 

declining  outside 
contributions.” 

 

Recovery 

Step Seven: 
“Were entirely ready to 

have God remove all these 

defects of character.” 

 

Concept VII - The Relationship between the  
General Service Conference and the  

General Service Board is Important and Workable.  
 

The General Service Conference, consisting primarily of its democratically elected 
Delegates, has principle responsibility for finance and for working out matters of general 
policy.  There is also the General Service Board whose members are referred to as 
Trustees.  The Trustees have primary responsibility for practical operations of our 
Fellowship and its world services as provided by the General Service Office located in 
New York City.   Essentially, we have the Conference to maintain the democratic 
foundation of the Fellowship and its services and the Trustees to keep A.A. on solid 
ground legally as well as sound in its day-to-day business operations.  The Conference 
meets once a year to consider its decisions, basing those decisions on input from all 
participating A.A. groups and members.  The Trustees meet much more frequently to 
take care of on-going business matters.  

 The General Service Conference itself has overlapping membership that includes both 
the elected Delegates and the Trustees of the General Service Board.  The power of the 
Conference comes from three sources: the written Charter of the Conference, the fact 
that the elected Delegates are a large majority of the Conference, and what Bill 
describes as the "power of the purse".  By this he means that the Conference and its 
Delegate majority as well as the A.A. groups and members themselves may always 
withhold financial resources if they disagree with decisions of the Trustees.  The 
authority of the Board resides in the law and in the practical business practices and 
experiences of the persons selected as Board Trustees.    

Bill points out in his discussion of Concept VII that having two sources of operational 
authority sets up a potential for conflict.  As he says it, "This concept may appear to be 
contradictory; it may look like the collision of an irresistible force with an immovable 
object."  Based on this, he goes on to describe his view of how he sees these two bodies 
working together to carry out each of their separate but overlapping service functions.  
The detail of this is quite important, but writing space here does not allow for discussion 
of the detail. 

Bill continues to point out that A.A.'s experience over the years has shown that the 
balance of power between the Conference and the Trustees is, in his words, "thoroughly 
workable".  The balance can be expected to be maintained indefinitely because the one 
is protected by tradition and the other by law.  My personal experience in service shows 
that it is also protected by a certain "wisdom" among both the Delegates and Trustees, a 
wisdom that guides each to avoid overuse of its authority.  There is clearly an implicit 
agreement among members of these potentially conflicting bodies about the important 
larger purposes they share, with both working for what is best for A.A. as a whole rather 
than to protect their own viewpoints and self-interests.  Each operates in agreement to 
allow the other to have the power to carry out its responsibilities as servants to the A.A. 
Fellowship, to protect our Traditions, to facilitate our members in carrying the message 
of recovery from alcoholism, and to assure that the hand of A.A. will always be there for 
anyone who needs it. 

 
This is a 12 part series written by members of the 12 Concepts Study Group in Reno, 
Nevada.  Efforts were made to use simple, everyday language.  Each concept is written by an 
individual member of the group and is not necessarily the opinion of AA as a whole or NNIG.  We 
hope this series will help our community to understand the Concepts and bring interest to those 
wanting to know more about them.  Revised May, 2017. 

mailto:nnigbracer@gmail.com
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EVENTS HOSTED BY NORTHERN NEVADA 
INTERGROUP TO SUPPORT CENTRAL OFFICE 

Serenity in the 

Sierras XXX 
July 18-21, 2019 

Eagles Nest 

Campground at Camp 

Richardson 
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AA 
ANSWERING 

SERVICE 
NUMBERS 

Reno, Sparks, Carson City and all  of  
Northern Nevada: (775) 355-1151 
Las Vegas and all of Southern Nevada:   
(702) 598-1888 
Mammoth Lake: (760) 934-3434 
North Lake Tahoe: (530) 546-1126 
South Lake Tahoe: (530) 541-1243           
Susanville, CA: (775) 355-1151 

For more event information contact Central Office @ 355-1151 or nnig.org 

 

ELKO GROUP  
SPEAKER MEETING 
SATURDAY 8:00 PM 
680 River Street 

Elko, nv 
 

680 River Street 

 

Elko, NV 

 

Daily Reflections 
Monday 9:00 AM 
221 Chipmunk, 

Unit #4 
Kings Beach, CA 

CARING AND 

SHARING IN STEAD 

 
Friday, 7:00 PM 

14075 MOUNT VIDA 
STREET 

Stead, NV 
 

Dear NNIG Fellowship,  

 

Central office report from Ronda H. July 2, 2019 

Volunteer hours- 95.25 

Calls into Central Office: 

 Calls for AA help - 8 

 Calls for Alanon/Alateen - 1 

 Meeting information- 63 

 Retail / merchandise- 7 

 Other 12 step programs- 0 

 Events - 34 

 Business/Central office- 62 

 Visitors – 273 

We had our quarterly volunteer/employee meeting this past month. I 

would like to thank everyone for not only showing up to the meeting but 

for the hours all of you put in every week. This could not be done 

without all of you (and I would be very lonely at the office by myself).IF 

anyone knows of someone that does ASL have them call the office It 

would be nice to have someone to call for if someone call again for the 

hearing impaired. We are still looking to fill some volunteer spots - 

Monday 9-1, and Friday 2-5 and of course Saturdays! The top 3 benefits 

of this position are: #3 – Learning more about Alcoholics Anonymous. #2 

– Meeting people in our great fellowship. And the #1- Helping the 

alcoholic that is still suffering. Some of the skills needed are: basic office 

skills but will train, knowledge of the A.A. Steps, Traditions and Concepts, 

dealing properly with 12 Step calls and 1 year of sobriety. If interested 

please call central office.  

 

Ronda 

Central Office Manager 

 

 

High Sierra Group 
 

Sunday, 2:00 PM 
Methodist Church, 

205 N. Fowler 
Bishop, CA 

NEW 
 AWAKENINGS 
SUNDAY, 10:00 AM 

635 S. WELLS AVE., 

RENO, NV 

 



SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES                               Page 5            

 

District Meetings 
DISTRICT-2 Second Thursday of each month, 6:30 PM-Reno 

Central Office, 436 S. Rock Blvd. Reno 

DISTRICT 4   First Thursday of each month, 7:00 PM-Reno 
Triangle Club, 635 S. Wells Avenue Reno 

DISTRICT 6   2nd Sunday of even numbered months-For 
information email district6@nevadaarea42.org 

DISTRICT 8   First Sunday, 3:30 p.m. on odd months  

Call  (760) 937-8407 

DISTRICT 10A   Third Sunday of every other month, 1:30 PM 
680 River St. Elko, NV 

DISTRICT 10B   Last Sunday Odd Numbered Months @ 
10:00AM  Rotating Group Locations – 
Call  (775)403-0869 

DISTRICT 11   Only holds meetings 4 time a year, call DCM 

DISTRICT 12   2nd Saturday of each Month at 5:00 PM- 457 
Esmeralda Street Wolf Center, Fallon NV 

DISTRICT 14   3rd Mon of each “Odd” month at 6:00 PM -265 
Bear Street in Kings Beach CA                     

DISTRICT 16    Meeting is held 3rd Tuesday of the month 
Sparks Family Christian Church 510 Greenbrae 
Blvd 6:00PM-7:00PM 

DISTRICT 18    DARK DISTRICT 

DISTRICT 20  First Saturday of every month 1:30 PM- 50 
South Weatherlow, Susanville 

DISTRICT 22 1st and 3rd Thursday of every month 6:30 PM @ 
Central Office 

 

N.N.I.G. STEERING COMMITTEE 
Last Tuesday of each month, 5:30 PM 

Central Office, 436 S. Rock Blvd., Sparks 

N.N.I.G. BUSINESS MEETING 
First Tuesday of each month, 6:30 PM 

Alano Club, 1640 Prater Way, Sparks 

N.N.I.G. MONTHLY  

SPEAKER MEETING 
7:00 PM Silver Legacy - Silver Baron A 

N.N.I.G CPC/PI 
Second Sunday of each month, 2:00 – 3:30 PM 

Central Office 436 S. Rock Blvd., Sparks 

N.N.I.G. H&I 
Last Thursday of each month, 5:15 PM 

Central Office 436 S. Rock Blvd., Sparks 

Submit this form or call Central Office to get on the list. 

12 STEP Volunteer Application Form 

 
Name:  ______________________________________   Date:  _____________________ 
 
Sobriety Date:  ________________________________   Gender:  Male ___  Female ____ 
 
Phone #  _______________________     Location/City:  __________________________________ 
 
Available:   Days:  ___________________________  Times: ___________________________ 

AREA CLUBS 
Reno / Sparks Clubs 
Alano Club Sparks, 1640 Prater Way (775) 359-2727 
Driars Club Reno 345 S. Wells Avenue (775) 324-9210 
Triangle Club Reno 635 S Wells Avenue (775) 324-7977 
Clubs outside Reno/Sparks Area 
Alano Club Carson City, 1800 HWY 50 East (775) 882-0443 
Bishop Alano Club (760) 873-6700 
Elko Alano Club (775) 738-4747 
Las Vegas Triangle Club (702) 435-0597 
South Lake Tahoe (530) 541-1243 
Susanville (530) 257-2880 

COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
H&I, BRIDGING THE GAP 
FIRST MONDAY OF EACH MONTH AT 

5:30 PM, CENTRAL OFFICE 
CPC/PI NOT CURRENTLY MEETING 
 
 

 

 
YPAA MEETINGS 
TITYPAA, 1ST & 3RD SUNDAY 6:30 

PM, 8425 DOLLY VARDEN AVE, KINGS 

BEACH, CA 
 RENVYPAA 2ND&4TH SUNDAY 4:00 

PM, 635 WELLS AVE., UPSTAIRS 
 

 

 
Volunteers are needed to take meetings into hospitals, institutions 

and treatment centers. Please contact Central Office or Treatment 

Chair Rob L. for more information. 

 

mailto:district6@nevadaarea42.org
tel:%28760%29%20937-8407
tel:%28775%29403-0869
mailto:FAITHGROWS95@GMAIL.COM
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STAYING SOBER IN THE NEVADA OUTBACK 

Enclosed is the last donation from the Austin Group of AA.  Please remove our meeting from the Area 

Schedule.  Although I write this in the singular it is only because there has been no one else to step up and 

run this meeting in the last 10 years.  I started this meeting soon after I retired when a ranch hand from 

Resse River Valley had hears I was in AA and wanted help.  Sadly, he has not stayed sober.  But I have.  

Austin is very very small and isolated.  Maybe 200 people live here.  To the east 70 miles there some times 

is a meeting, 76 miles to the south there are 2 meetings a week, to the north 90 miles there are now 3 

meetings a week, to the west 110 miles there are 1-2 meetings every day.  Although I have been secretary 

for all these 10 years I am clear it’s not my meeting, it’s ours.  I would gladly have passed on the gavel to 

someone else and shared this commitment.  It’s been quite the experience.  I have done 12 Step Calls, I 

am the GSR, I keep our local Justice of the Peace and health care providers, police and preachers aware 

AA is here.  I kept our once a week health clinic stocked with pamphlets.  Twice I have had drunk and 

drugged out members pounding on my door after the bar has closed demanding we do a meeting right 

now so I can sign their court card…otherwise they will go back to jail  One member asked I go to work with 

her while she bartended so she would not drink.  I have had to call the ambulance when members went 

into alcoholic convulsions.  I have had one lady who was very lonely and wanted private AA lessons in her 

home…whatever that means.  I like to think of it as AA on the frontier.  It has kept me sober, I have 37 

years as I write this.  I want to say there have been a few bright spots as well.  One lady calls me every 

year.  She was wanted by the police and hiding out in town.  Only made three meetings before fleeing, 

but she stayed sober, cleaned up the wreckage, is married, has two kids and a real job.  She says it was 

something I said that clicked for her.  Don’t know what, but I know that’s how our program works.  Austin 

is located on Highway 50, also known as the loneliest highway in America.  In the summer we have many 

foreigners traveling through wanting to experience the vastness of the Nevada Outback.  On some karmic 

level it had been deeply rewarding to be there when some fellow sojourner needed a meeting.  People 

from England, Germany, France, Belgium, Spain, South Africa, Ireland, have found this meeting.  I should 

have said I am retired from the merchant marines and worked on the water for 40 years.  I know how 

much it has meant to my sobriety when, after several months without a meeting to just sit in a room with 

other alcoholics.  Even when the meeting was in some language I didn’t understand.  So, I’m getting old, 

and need to move to town.  The town 110 miles to my west.  It has been a pleasure, and a reward to give 

back a little these last 10 years.  I do have an amends to make to you folks.  I had read that an AA group 

has to be 3 or more.  I lied when I started this meeting.  I called it a group because I wanted it listed in 

your national registry.  I wanted it so someone looking for a meeting way out here would know AA was 

alive and well.  I keep a rough log of attendance out of my own curiosity.  We average 1.6 people per 

meeting and are dark about 4 times a year.  Once, one meeting we had 7, other times months have 

passed when it is just me alone. 

Thanks for letting me be of service, 

Frank 

         Permission granted to publish by author
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 PINK CAN CONTRIBUTIONS 
CASH BALANCES 

 

BOOK OF THE MONTH     PAMPHLET OF THE MONTH 
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July 2, 2019 
Meeting opened at 6:30 by Paul M.  Opened with the Serenity Prayer.  Preamble of NNIG was read by Charlotte.  The Twelve 
Traditions were read by Kris.  7th Tradition was passed.  Introductions done.  No group announcements.  Birthdays last month, Paul 
E., 28 years.  Congratulations Paul.  May minutes were motioned to approve and 2nd.  Minutes were approved.  June minutes, 
correction:  Bridging the Gap new Chair, Colleen was nominated and elected by acclamation.  Minutes as corrected were motioned 
to approve and 2nd.  Minutes were approved as corrected.  Treasurer’s report by Kathy A.  Report in full in the Bracer.  Motion was 
made and 2nd to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion passed.  Activities Chair: Tina FOUNDERS DAY PICNIC: The day was 
success. Barbara Moran (chair) and committee did an awesome job. Even with the last minute change in venue, the event was very 
well attended. An added bonus was the event profited by $325.00 Next year’s Founders Day Picnic has already been booked for 
Bowers Mansion HALOWEEN PARTY: The venue is The California Building, Saturday, October 26th. There will be a committee 
meeting Saturday, July 13th @ 10:00 am @Central Office. WE ARE IN NEED OF VOLUNTEERS.  & COMMITTEE MEMBERS. NEW YEARS 
EVE: We have secured the Hidden Valley Ranch Country Club. Looking forward to an awesome event. More details to follow next 
month. GRATITUDE DINNER: Sharon provides report.  Many tickets are still available. Please announce at your meetings. Out of 
towner’s can phone in orders and pay via credit card.   Archives: Cyndy M.  Archive The Archive Committee has been busy this 
month.  With the help of our new representative Liaison, Mike, we were able to place our First Edition Big Book into a secure display 
box.  This box will be mounted on a wall in the Central Office this month so that we can all see the Big Book. I want to take this 
opportunity to thank Mike for making what seemed to be a daunting task so incredibly simple.  Once again the adage, KISS, came 
into play as asking for assistance was all I needed to do and Mike was the person to ask as he had the knowledge and skill to carry 
out the task.  Thank you so very much Mike. I would also like to thank Barbara M. for contributing the Japanese First Edition Big Book 
to our Archives and also thank the member who contributed the two framed photographs- one of Bill W. standing next to what 
looks like a phonograph.  We have begun to discuss where the Archives should be located in the Central Office so that they are 
accessible to everyone especially now that members are beginning to contribute to the Archives. Thank you all so much and please 
keep contributing- they are YOUR Archives!  We are continuing the research on the articles in the Reno Evening Gazette and are up 
to the 1950s and have a few articles from the early 1960s as well.  The banner signing that we did at this year’s Founder’s Day 
Picnic/NNIG’s 45th Anniversary was quite a hit and we displayed several articles and a list of groups that have been in existence since 
the 1970s. As soon as the book is finished we will begin displaying it!  Finally, the NNIG Archive Committee is looking for 
LONGTIMERS (35+ years).  We are working in cooperation with the Bracer to bring your experience, strength and hope to our 
Fellowship.  We can come to you- record your story and then transcribe it OR you can write your story and email it to us.  We are 
looking for approximately 500-1000 words of what it was like, what happened and what is like now.  Email faithgrows95@gmail.com 
or call Ronda at Central Office 355-1151.  Answering Service:  Brian A.  Answering service is doing well.  We replaced 1 person on 
Saturdays but Mark Z. had this all set up.  Bracer Chair: Barbara M.  Bracer is almost finished.  Waiting now for the minutes from the 
Steering Committee meeting and this meeting.  We need your stories.  We will put an article from the Grapevine in this edition of 
the Bracer, but we need your stories.  This is our local newsletter, we need your stories. Cooperation with the Professional 
Community:  Ben M.  No report for July for CPC.  Public Information: Kris H.  I will work on meeting with Tom the out-going PI chair 
to get things wrapped up from last year. There is one presentation scheduled for the start of the new school year!  Ronda and I plan 
on meeting soon to discuss where we see this program going and expanding into. I will have more to report next month.  
Corrections Chair: Charlotte.  Focus has been on advertising and recruiting volunteers for N. NV Transitional Housing.  So far, Pat 
handed out 8 applications or so and all of those people have been contacted.  All but 2 will continue through the process.  One has 
received an email from NNTH to continue with TB test and where training will be held.  I’ve recruited 15 or so more volunteers and 
have been in touch with them as well.  Training will be August 15th.  A lunch workshop has been planned this Sunday, July 7th for all 
who would like to fill out applications and need help over coming procrastination.  Noon at the Gold & Silver Diner, 4th and Keystone.  
Call me to RSVP or for information: 848-0741.  I have been advertising the August 17th Parr Blvd training to women.  Currently there 
are only 2 meetings a month at Parr for women.  Additionally, the woman taking meetings in (the volunteers) need rotation or 
support.  Ryan-Race 775-772-7297, wants to take meetings into treatment centers.  Lastly, got a letter from an inmate at NNCC who 
is planning to relocate to Reno after release.  Sent him a meeting schedule and arranged a pen pal/contact for him-Justin, who plans 
to write.  Treatment Chair: Ryan S. Contact Information: 775-848-8154 REPORT: The treatment chair email is 
nvtreatmentchair@gmail.com No recent orders filled. I found two volunteers (Mark and Tom M.) to rotate with the Nevada Mental 
Health Tuesday evening meeting from 7:00 to 8:00 PM. The meeting size varies from 8 to 12 patients (meeting is optional for 
patients). Room holds up to 16 people max. I have purchased decaf coffee which the nurses will make and filters. I continue to make 
announcements for the H&I Treasurer position that is available. Step II needs women to take meetings there on Mondays at 6pm. I 
will be announcing this as well at meetings, posting this announcement on private Facebook recovery forums.   Bridging the Gap: 
Colleen.  Cyndy handed out the Bridging the Gap work book she and Pat put together.  Monthly Speaker Meeting Chair: Chad S.  
Chad advised Brian A., had speakers lined up for the next 3 months.  Chad has contacted a person for October.  Sunshine Committee 
Chair: Stacy P.  Hi I’m Stacy your Sunshine Committee chair, it has been another slow month. We have made 6 visits to 1 person in 
Carson City between 4 members. I have not had any new requests for at least the past 2 months. I know there has to be more 

mailto:faithgrows95@gmail.com


members out there that want or need this service. Please get the word out there that we are available. There are flyers on the table. 
Thanks, Stacy    Web Master: Marshall.  Marshall advised we have had 20,000 hits a month on the website.  If you have any meeting 
changes or events you want on the website, send them to Marshall.  Northern Nevada Area 42 Liaison, Pat S.  I serve as your 
NAGSC/NNIG Liaison. I have put on the table a report of actions taken at the recent General Service Conference in New York, our 
delegate, Rhonda, represented Area 42.  The  Area 42 Fall Assembly will be held September 6-8. Watch the Area Website 
(“nevadaarea42.org”) for information. Local motels quickly sell out fast, so if you plan to attend, it’s suggested you book a room 
ASAP. Tonopah motels are listed in the Area newsletter, which can be found at this Website.  The next NAGSC meeting is August 3 
and will be hosted by District 8 and held at June Lake, California.  There was a well-attended Grapevine workshop held June 22 at 
South Lake Tahoe.  Thank you for allowing me to be of service.  RENVYPAA Liaison: Barbara M.  RENVYPAA just had their annual 
campout.  Everyone had a lot of fun, the campout was a success.  TITYPAA Liaison: Lisa, not present.  Steering Committee Reports: 
Intergroup Rep-Mike B.  Mike advised everything has already been said.  If you have questions or concerns, please contact me.  
Secretary’s Report: acting secretary, Barbara M., Send reports via email.  Vice-Chair: Jami F.  No report.  Chairman’s Report: Paul 
M.  No report.  Old Business:  Open positions.  Intergroup Rep.  Brian D. stood for this position.  Brian was elected by acclamation.  
Secretary position.  Sharon L. stood for this position.  Sharon was elected by acclamation.  Thank you both for your service.  Bracer:  
The motion is simply to put the minutes and the financial on the web site.  Vote taken and passed.  This will be done as soon as the 
Web Master gets the web site updated to include the Minutes and Financials. Central Office Manager.  Ronda H.  Ronda reported 
Central office report from Ronda H. July 2, 2019 
Volunteer hours- 95.25 

Calls into Central Office: 

 Calls for AA help - 8 

 Calls for Alanon/Alateen - 1 

 Meeting information- 63 

 Retail / merchandise- 7 

 Other 12 step programs- 0 

 Events - 34 

 Business/Central office- 62 

 Visitors – 273 

We had our quarterly volunteer/employee meeting this past month. I would like to thank everyone for not only showing up to the 

meeting but for the hours all of you put in every week. This could not be done without all of you (and I would be very lonely at the 

office by myself).IF anyone knows of someone that does ASL have them call the office It would be nice to have someone to call for if 

someone call again for the hearing impaired. We are still looking to fill some volunteer spots - Monday 9-1, and Friday 2-5 and of 

course Saturdays! The top 3 benefits of this position are: #3 – Learning more about Alcoholics Anonymous. #2 – Meeting people in 

our great fellowship. And the #1- Helping the alcoholic that is still suffering. Some of the skills needed are: basic office skills but will 

train, knowledge of the A.A. Steps, Traditions and Concepts, dealing properly with 12 Step calls and 1 year of sobriety. If interested 

please call central office.  

NNIG STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES      
June 25, 2019 

Meeting was called to order by Paul M. at 5:30 p.m.  Opened with the Serenity Prayer.  Attendance taken to make sure 

there was a quorum.  Present:  Paul M., Chairman, Jami F., Vice Chair, Ronda, Central Office Manager, Mike, NNIG 

Liaison, Cyndy, Archivist/Bridging the Gap outgoing chair.  Brian D. interested in the 2nd position of NNIG Liaison. OLD 

BUSINESS:  Bracer.  Nancy A. completed the June Bracer and it was out immediately following the NNIG Business 

meeting.  Ronda and Barbara will produce the July edition as soon as the extra RAM is purchased and installed in 2 

computers.  NEW BUSINESS:  Agenda Items.  Cyndy M. on Bridging the Gap Workbook.  Does a workbook or Guidelines 

need to be voted on by the NNIG Reps?  Answer:  In order to be on the safe side it is suggested the workbook be 

presented to Intergroup reps for a vote to be taken in August.  Cyndy will send a file to Ronda for printing and to be 

made available to NNIG members.  Tina G:  New Year’s Eve Gala will be held at Hidden Valley Country Club.  Tickets will 

be $60.00 per ticket.  Budget presented.  Profitable at 200.  Budget approved.  Jami will send raffle and decorations info.  

Ronda:  mployee/Volunteer meeting will be held on Thursday June 27th.  Secretary position is still open.  Picnic:  We 

actually made money on this event.  Next year location will be changed to Bowers Mansion in order to make it more 

inclusive for Carson City/Minden/Gardnerville Meeting closed at 6:30 with the Responsibility Pledge.  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

NNIG BRACER SUBSCRIPTION FORM 
 
Date  ___________________________ 

New _________  Renewal  __________ 

Donation for Electronic Version  _____ 

I cannot send a donation at this time but I would still like to receive the 

BRACER electronically  ________ 

 
Name  _______________________________________________ 

Address  _____________________________________________ 

City  ____________________  State  ___________  Zip  _______ 

 

$15 One Year - Paper Version 
 $7 (Suggested) Yearly Donation – Electronic Version 
Email us at Subscriptions nnigbracer@gmail.com to sign up for your 
Electronic Version of the BRACER 
 

The BRACER 
NNIG Intergroup Office 

436 S. Rock Blvd. 
Sparks, NV 89431 

www.nnig.org 

NNIG Intergroup Office 

436 S. Rock Blvd.  

Sparks, NV 89431 

Return Service Requested 
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